
City of Watertown Program of Projects Legal Notice for 2025 

Notice is hereby given that Watertown CitiBus intends to apply for $1,775,000 of Federal Transit 
Administration (FTA) funding under the Section 5307 Urbanized Area Formula Grants (2013 
and forward) Operating Assistance for fixed route bus service from January 2025 through July 
2027 this allows CitiBus to maintain dependable service for our passengers through the securing 
of operational funds to sustain the CitiBus fixed route service. Service is to be directly operated 
by CitiBus in compliance with FTA Requirements. All services are operated from its Facility 
located in Watertown, NY 

Watertown CitiBus intends to apply for $380,000 of Federal Transit Administration (FTA) 
funding under the Section 5339 SUZA and 5339 ND funds (Buses and Bus Facilities Formula) 
Rolling Stock. These funds will be used as additional funding to purchase rolling stock to 
enhance the CitiBus Service. This funding will allow continued service and a state of good repair 
of the CitiBus Fixed route to increase reliability of the CitiBus schedule. 

The proposed Program of Projects (POP) is available for review, if requested a Public Hearing 
will be held at which time the public will have an opportunity to provide comment for 
consideration in the final formulation. Requests for a Public Hearing should be submitted to the 
CitiBus Transit Director, 544 Newell St., Watertown, NY, email: kmeehan@watertown-ny.gov 
or phone (315)785-7771 no later than May 15, 2025. 
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